
CHANGES TO DUNGOG SHIRE COUNCIL’S RECREATIONAL FACILITIES 
 
Please see below for information regarding the status of council’s Recreational Facilities, as 
of Monday 20 September 2021:  
 
 

Amenities 

 

• Dungog Shire Public Toilets have now re-opened; however, the following facilities will 
have time restrictions of 7.30am to 4.30pm: Vacy Park, Orana Park Gresford, and 
Clarence Town School of Arts. 
 

• Dungog Shire BBQs will be re-opened as quickly as possible, but not prior to 
Wednesday 22 September 2021. 
 
 

Parks and Open Spaces 

 

• All parks, including outdoor exercise equipment, playgrounds and skateparks, remain 

open across Dungog Shire.  

 

Please be aware that playground equipment is not being cleaned or disinfected.    

 

• Clarence Town Tennis Courts are currently open for social use. 
 
 

Sporting Facilities  

 

• All Sporting Facilities will re-open at the discretion of the respective management 
committees.  
 
Please check back for more information as it becomes available. 
 
 

Recreational Vehicle (RV) Dump Points 

 

• Council operated RV Dump Points at Dungog Showground and Clarence Town Lions 

Park remain open. 

 

Community Halls 

 

• Due to school holidays, our local Community Halls will reopen Week One of Term 4.  

 

Please check back for more information as it becomes available. 

 

Swimming Facilities 

 

• Dungog Swimming Pool and Clarence Town Pool are set to reopen to casual visitors 

on Friday 1 October 2021.  



We’re now working through all the necessary details with our pool operators, 

including the COVID-Safe protocols that will apply as per the NSW Health guidelines, 

which are set to be released shortly.  

 

Please continue to check back for more information as it becomes available.  

 

 
 

• Williams River Caravan Park is open for visitors who are no longer under Stay at 

Home Orders. Dungog Showground Camping remains closed.  

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

Camping and Caravan Park 


